

ST. ELIZABETH CATHOLIC GENERAL HOSPITAL SHISONG

P.O.Box 8, Kumbo, Bui Division, Cameroon
Tel.(237) 348 17 04 or 348 11 22 E-mail: shisonghospital@yahoo.com

Mr. Harald Thill, Koordinator of Humanitäre Hilfe Schlöglhof 1 B <u>D-86911 Diessen</u> Germany

Dear Mr. Thill,

by now, I am sure you have heard all the news about Shisong. I hope the German team had a safe journey back home and have recovered from the stress they experienced while in Shisong.

It surely was not easy for them to work in an unfamiliar place, with unknown people, using a strange language, and then the unforeseen difficulties arising while installing the x-ray machine. But finally all went well and that because they developed a beautiful team spirit between your team and our members of staff. The two technicians, Mr. Günter and Mr. Erwin had some sleepless nights, but due to their patience and endurance they succeeded to detect the faults and to fix them. You can be very proud to have such skillful and dedicated people at your disposal. Congratulation!

Our x-ray staff continues to work well with the x-ray machine and the developing machine. So far all is going on well. They enjoyed very much to work with Mrs. Hella and surely have gained more experience through her assistance.

Dr. Susanne shared much of her knowledge with our doctors and the midwives in the Maternity. The later appreciate it very much, that she took the time to instruct them all on the proper use of the CTG machine. They will be able now to use it properly and thus will be helping many of our pregnant women to deliver safely.

Before closing off this letter I just want to express my sincere thanks and that of the entire staff of Shisong Hospital to you and your organization for the great help you have offered to the institution. May God reward you abundantly.

Yours

Sr. Ruphina Ebamu Matron



Shisong, 18th October 2006